FRD.001.00002515

From:  Angus Llewellyn || G

Sent: Fri, 12 Feb 2021 14:41:56 +1100 (AEDT)

To:  commissioner@afp.gov.u; GG I
Ce: media@afp.gov.au

Subject: The Project, Network Ten request

PRIVATE AND CONFIDENTIAL NOT FOR PUBLICATION

Dear Commissioner AFP Reece Kershaw, Federal Agent Katie Thelning and Federal Agent Rebecca Cleaves,

I'm producing a story for Network Ten’s The Project. I have some specific queries I need answered no later
than 10am Monday 15th February 2021.

o Was there an AFP investigation into an alleged sexual assault at APH evening of 22nd March 2019 and
the morning of 23rd March 2019?

e Did the AFP SACAT request CCTV footage of Australian Parliament House from the evening of 22nd
March 2019 and the morning of 23rd March 2019?

If so,

Was the request refused?

what was the reason given?

Have there been any subsequent requests for this CCTV, if so were they successful?
Was this request followed up by superiors of Federal Agent Katie Thelning and Federal Agent Rebecca

Cleaves at SACAT?

Is the investigation into this case still open?

e Are you or anyone from the AFP available for an interview with The Project?

Yours faithfully

Angus

Angus Llewellyn

Producer

PROJECT forrs

7PM Company Pty Ltd

Network Ten

| Saunders S$t, Pyrmont,

NSW, 2009
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